Perth Canoe Club AGM Tuesday 3rd September 2024
Present:- Barbara, Jenny, Richard, Kevin, Jim, Bruce, Pete, Alistair, Cam, Colin, Nik, Rebecca, David T, Graeme, Mary, Bill 
Apologies:- David R, Chris Ashmole, Gary.
Welcome and General Update by Chairman:- Alistair welcomed everyone and thanked them for coming. Alistair thought it had been a great year. He thanked all the coaches and helpers. A major event of the year was the moving of the container from Rodney to Burnmouth. Alistair thanked Kevin for all his efforts in negotiating the arrangement and all those who had helped in the move and site preparation at Burnmouth. The move to the site there has been very popular with club members. 
Membership Update:- The total number of members is at 85, 42 of which are Associate members of Paddle Scotland (PS). The rest are either Full, Recreational or Junior members. The number of Associate members determines the Club’s PS affiliation fee which will be due at the end of September.
Sue Burns Coaching Fund:- The fund started off at quite a high figure then a substantial amount of the fund was transferred to the Tayside Sea Kayaking Club in agreement with the Burns family. Barbara has created a new application form for use when requesting reimbursement of course fees. The fund has been used to support members attending the PS Coaches Volunteers Conference, White Water Training and PS Instructor qualification.
Treasurers Update:- Richard gave a printed report.

Perth Canoe Club Accounts 31st August 2023 to 21th August 2024 

Opening Balance
31st August 2023


£3,571.97

Closing Balance
21st August 2024


£7,629.66
Equipment Update:- The QR code had so far been used to record boats which have been taken away and   with boats not being checked out for Burnmouth sessions, it was not an accurate record of which boats were being used most and when. Barbara said that she would retrospectively check out all the boats that have been used on Monday coached sessions as we have both been aware of the boats being used by the beginners and those new to the club this Summer. This would then show that it is actually not the newer boats that are being used most, but a good range. It would also give an accurate picture of boat use going forwards.
Only two boats have hip pads. As good connectivity is essential for rolling it was agreed to get prices for hip pads with the intention of buying up to ten sets.

Storage space for boats and equipment is at bursting point in both the container at Burnmouth and at the Pool. The container at the Pool which is difficult to open and even more difficult to close needs to have boats and equipment that is not being used got rid of.
Kevin and Cam have agreed to look at clearing out the container on Sunday 27th Oct at 3pm prior to the pool session.

No more boats should be put into the Burnmouth container without taking boats out to make space. 
Coaching Update Burnmouth :- The Monday sessions at Burnmouth have been well attended and Kevin has always felt that there have been enough coaches for the groups participating. It has been a newer development that the club can accept beginners on the river thanks to Babs and Jenny doing coaching for them. Kevin asked if the club should be doing more for juniors and what is the barrier to adults coming consistently. Jenny thought it was important for kids to have fun at their sessions.
River Trip Update:- There have been some of the usual peer lead river trips from Burnmouth to Thistlebrig on Wednesdays.
There have also been 2 peer lead trips to the Garry (Invergarry).
Peer lead groups have often been arranged on Facebook such as for the coming Saturday on the Tummel.
Babs and Jenny have run a couple of weekender paddling trips which have been very much enjoyed. They have also organised a few day trips starting from February and through the summer.

Gary is organising a weekend away at Aviemore the 28th and 29th Septe mber staying in a Youth Hostel. Possibly paddling on sections of the Findhorn and maybe some surfing at Sandend. Suitable for paddlers who are comfortable on Grade 3 water.  Contact Gary if you are interested.
Safeguarding Update:-  Paddle Scotland requires all coaches and volunteers working or helping at Canoe Club sessions to have PVG certificates. Alistair needs to update his certification and this will give another three years. Alistair will contact those who need to do their PVG training. 
River Tay Community Sports Hub:-  The next meeting of the Hub is to be on 24th September. There have not been meetings over the summer months. Adam Burns who chaired these meetings has left since taking up the post of Development Manager with Paddle Scotland.
Sue Burns Coaching Fund / Training Update:- Chrissie has qualified as a Paddle Sport Instructor with some funding from the Sue Burns Coaching Fund.
Several club members have been doing training for the White Water Award with Babs and Jenny.

On some of the river trips members have been given opportunities for getting some Leadership practice.

Jenny is organising a First Aid course 14th Sept more spaces may be available so if interested contact Jenny.

A practice of safety and rescue techniques on the river is to take place at Burnmouth on one of the Monday night sessions.

Membership Fees :- It was agreed by those present that the Membership fees should be kept at the current levels. Also to reinstate the 50% fee for new members joining between 1st March and  31st August.
Review / Confirm Office Bearers and Committee
Chairman:- Alistair Brand will continue for six months but needing someone to take on the role
Secretary:- Pete Moffatt

Treasurer:- Richard Rogers is stepping down and Jim Martin will take on this role
Equipment Coordinator:- Colin Aitken and Cam Allan
Safeguarding Coordinator:-  Alistair Brand

Coaching and Leadership Coordinators:- Kevin McHugh, Barbara Tregidgo, Jenny Newland
Information Contact Person:- Jenny Newland
Membership Coordinator:- Jim Martin
Website Coordinator:- Bill Macpherson and Barbara Tregidgo
Training Coordinator:- Barbara Tregidgo
Youth Representative:- To be appointed.

Committee Helpers:-  Bruce Tarbet.

AOCB
Adam Burns in his role as Development Manager with PS has been invited to the next PCC meeting to give advice on the Standards for Deployment and how to implement them in the club.
PS Affiliation is due at the end of September. With the increased number of Associate members in the club the Club’s Affiliation will be into a higher band and increased cost.
Date of Next Meeting Tuesday 8th October at 7:30pm in the Cherrybank Inn.
